ALAMEDA COUNTY
HEALTH CARE SERVICES

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
December 31, 1990 Hazardous Materials Program
80 Swan Way, Rm. 200
Oakland, CA 94621
Liddell Iron Craft (415)
Mr. Wingham Liddell
1000 90th Ave.
Oakland, CA 94603

Re: Underground Tank Removal at Lidell Iron Craft, 1000 90th Ave.
Oakland CA, 94603 '

Dear Mr. Liddell:

Thank you for the submission of documents regarding the underground
tank removal from the above referenced property. Alameda County
Environmental Health, Hazardous Materials Division is in receipt of:
1., The certificate of tank disposal from H and H. '

2. A copy of the Uniform Hazardous Waste Manifest from H and H.

3. A site map depicting the location of soil samplings.

4. The chain-of-custody form for the soil samples taken to TAL
laboratory.

5. A copy of the analytical results from the two soil samples taken
from the north and south sides of the pit floor.

Although the Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons as gasoline is 6.5 and 32
ng/kg for the north and south soil samples, detectable amounts of
BTEX (Benzene, Toluene, Ethylbenzene and Xylenes) were found in both
samples. The site may still be eligible for a “Case #2" closure ie
No Futher Action Required, but before we can make this determination
you must provide the county with the information on the attachment.
This attachment is from the Tri-Regional Board Staff Recommendations
for Preliminary Evaluation and Investigation of Underground Tank
Sites, 10 August 1990 version. Please provide this information so
that we may proceed in reviewing your case.

Please contact the undersigned at 271-4320 if you have any questions
regarding thig letter.

Sincerely,

,é/m,{ M Llbg—

Barney M. Chan
Hazardous Materials Specialist

enclosure

cco: Gil Jensen, Alameda County District Attorney Office,
Consumer and Environmental Protection Div.
Lester Feldman, RWQCBHB
Edgar Howell, Chief Hazardous Materials Division
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